


It was not until after the Committee issued the subpoena thaty 1 informed me October 31 would
be your last day as Acting Secretary and asserted you could not testify on your “penultimate day.”
I recognize the need for an orderly transition, particularly since your still-unnamed successor will
be the Department’s fifth Secretary in less than th : years. Indeed, the Committee has serious
auestions about how the unprecedented upheaval at Secretary and persistent vi  «cies acro
~2partment leadership are affecting DHS’s ability to respond to threats facing the homeland. You
are uniquely positioned to speak to these concerns, makii it important for you to testify before
Congress prior to your departure.

Finally, I would note that in the waning days of your tenure at the Department you found time to
answer questions for a lengthy interview with the Washington Post. The United States Cor ess
should be able to expect no less from the Acting Secretary of Homeland Security. Again, I urge
you to comply with the subpoena and testify before the Committee on Homeland Security on
October 30, 2019.

Sincerely,

A AARALN NS L RANSLLAPIANIAR

Chairman

cc: The Honorable Mike Rogers, Ranking Member





